EAST MANCHESTER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS January 25, 2012

Present: Chairman Steven H. Gross, Jr., Vice-Chairman David L. Naylor, Supervisor Barry E. Rudisill, Union Fire Company Chief Joe Stevens and Trevor Rentzel, YAUFR -Bob McCoy, Resident Bob Nace

At a regular meeting held at the township building, Steven H. Gross, Jr. called the meeting to order at 7:06pm.

Steven H. Gross, Jr. stated that the Supervisors met in Executive Session Friday, January 13th and Wednesday, January 25th, prior to this meeting at 6pm, to interview candidates for Zoning Officer.

There were no minutes presented for approval.

Mr. Naylor spoke about fire protection, noting that we fund two separate fire companies, it seems the Township is double funding equipment and double funding everything, if they would work more together, it should save money and give better protection.

Chief McCoy spoke in general about fire service and coverage.

Mr. Naylor - we need to support the Volunteer Companies but we do need them to work together.

Chief McCoy – we currently have 2 chiefs that could cover your area and help the companies work together.

Mr. Naylor – last meeting Station 22 gave the Township a notebook that stated that the stations would work together.

Chief McCoy – they have the same agreement as 23. YAUFR could provide management services.

Mr. Rudisill – it is a difficult situation, we do not have a fire company in the Township, so we fund 2 fire companies, but we have no control of either company.

McCoy- we could provide supplementary chiefs

Barry – we cannot get the two companies to work together, we a not firemen.

Trevor Rentzel- the two companies have been doing joint training

Chief McCoy – I have faith in 23 – I believe they will work it out.

Naylor – I think working together will bring better service, for less money, while moving ahead I will be meeting with Rob Brady in February.

The Board took no action.

Chairman Gross moved to adjourn at 8pm, Mr. Rudisill second.

Respectfully Submitted,

Steven Gross Jr, Chairman

East Manchester Township Board of Supervisors